ST. CLAIR COLLEGE OF APPLIED ARTS AND TECHNOLOGY

MINUTES

of the 

361st FULL BOARD MEETING OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

HELD ON TUESDAY, JUNE 22, 2004

In Board Room #200F,St. Clair College, Thames  Campus, 1001 Grand Ave. W. Chatham, On. @ 7:15 p.m.



PRESENT:






Ms. K. Bevan





Mr. L. Browning





Mr. B. Cutler





Mr. R. Erwin





Mr. R. Feldmann, Vice-Chair





Mr. V. Marcotte








Ms. L. McGeachy Schultz, Chair




Ms. C. Melnyk





Mr. R. McMaster





Ms. C. Pare





Dr. J. Strasser, President





Mr. J. Wickett





Ms. P. Williams




Also Present:





Ms. P. Abbott, Support Staff, Local 137, Observer





Ms. T. Di Simone, Board Member-Elect





Mr. G. Docherty, Vice-President, Academic



Ms. P. France, C.I.O. and Corporate Secretary



Ms. S. Garant, Board Secretary





Ms. J. Harris, Executive Director, Student Support 




Systems





Ms. L. Logan, Vice-President, Finance and Corporate 




Services





Mr. J. Mallory, Board Member-Elect






Ms. P. McFarlane, Principal, Thames Campus





Mr. L. McLean, Faculty Member, Electronics Division





Mr. F. Sorrell, Executive Director, St. Clair College 




Foundation





Ms. M. Urquhart, SRC External Vice-President-Elect 




and Board representative-elect





Mr. M. Vourakes, Vice-President, Academic-Elect




Ms. M. Walsh, SRC President-Elect





Mr. J. Wilson, Director, Community & Corporate 




Training-Windsor





ABSENT:







Mr. J. Hatch








Ms. K. Pitre

A quorum of the Board of Governors in attendance and the Notice of Meeting and the Agenda having been duly sent to all Board members, the meeting was declared regularly constituted.  A copy of the Notice of Meeting/Agenda is attached as Appendix ‘A’.

Ms. McGeachy Schulz chaired the meeting and Ms. Garant was the Recording Secretary.

1.0 ADOPTION OF AGENDA AND DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF  INTEREST


     

There were no declarations of conflict of interest and it was;




RESOLVED THAT the “revised” agenda be

adopted as circulated.

2.0 APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE MAY 11, 2004 FULL BOARD MEETING






RESOLVED THAT the Minutes of the 





May 11, 2004 Full Board meeting be






approved as circulated.

3.0 CONSTITUENT REPORTS 



No constituent reports were brought forward at this time.

4.0 BOARD ANNOUNCEMENTS 
4.1 Announcement of the new Board members to date.



The Board Chair introduced the new external Board 


member-elect, John Mallory, as well as the newly elected 


internal Administrative Board representative, Ms. Tina Di 


Simone, to the group.



With the new members in attendance, Ms. McGeachy 


Schultz re-introduced the current SRC President, Mary Walsh 


and External Vice-President, Melanie Urquhart, to the group.  


The Chair further explained that Ms. Urquhart will be 



replacing, Ms. Pitre, as the student representative on the 


Board of Governors.

4.2 Board Chair and Chair-Elect, Election Results


The Chair was pleased to announce the election of 
Mr. James Wickett as Chair of the Board and Mr. Vincent 
Marcotte, as Chair-Elect for the 2004-2005 year, beginning 
September 1, 2004.  These elections were held just prior to 
the Full Board Meeting, at an “In-Camera” meeting held at 
5:30 p.m.



The Chair thanked Mr. Robert Feldmann for his 
contribution as Treasurer.  It was noted that current Audit 
Committee member, Brian Cutler, has stated his intention to 
stand for the position of Treasurer.
5.0 APPROVAL ITEMS

5.1 Appointment of the Executive Committee of the Board for the summer months





RESOLVED THAT the Executive 




Committee of the Board consisting of





the President, the Board Chair and 





Chair-Elect, be empowered to act





on behalf of the Board during the 





summer months, beginning June 30, 




2004 and up to and including August 




31, 2004.

5.2 Request for Program Approval – Fluid Power Certificate Program



Mr. Vourakes explained for those new Board members 
and participants that there is an established process, in place, 
by which all new programs must flow, prior to making their 
way to the Board for approval.  This process includes the 
rationale behind offering the program such as what is the 
target group the College intends to satisfy and what, if any, 
are the risks involved in offering such as program.  Another 
consideration to be made is how long will it be before the 
College can expect to see positive financial gains or revenue 
results, after the anticipated initial start-up costs are 
invested?  And finally, Mr. Vourakes added, does the
program being proposed keep in line with the College’s 
Strategic Directions, as set out by the Board of Governors?


Mr. Vourakes then referred to the program approval 
for the Fluid Power Certificate Program to be offered on a 
part-time basis, through the Continuing Education division.  
He indicated that completion of this certificate will allow the 
student to continue on into, either a two or three-year 
diploma program in Fluid Power.  Along with the background 
information and the recommendation of the Innovation and 
Business Development sector, it was;




RESOLVED THAT the Board 





approves the offering of the part-time 




Certificate program in Fluid Power, to 




commence in the fall, 2004.



5.3
Request for Program Approval – Advanced 



Programmable Logic Controls, Certificate Program



 
Upon the recommendation of the Innovation 
and Business Development Sector, and with the 
accompanying materials attached, the Board







RESOLVED THAT the Programmable





Logic Controls Program be approved for 




offering on a part-time basis, through the 




Continuing Education division, as 





described, commencing Fall 2004.




Copies of these new program submissions for 


approval are attached to the minutes as Items 5.2 and 


5.3, respectively.


5.4 Annual Planning Cycle






The Board’s Annual Planning Cycle is being 




presented for second reading and approval, for 





inclusion in the Board Policy Manual.  After a brief 




discussion it was;







RESOLVED THAT the Board’s 






Annual Planning Cycle, be adopted.  One 





copy is to be included in the Board Policy 





Manual, as a fluid, working 
document 






and a second copy will indicate the 






actual 
event dates as set out by the 






Board.






A copy of the Board’s Annual Planning Schedule 




is attached to the minutes as Item 5.4.



5.5 Audited Financial Statements





As recommended by the Vice President, Finance 



and Corporate Services, the Board is being requested to 



authorize the Audit Committee, consisting of Mr. 




Feldmann, Mr. Cutler and Mr. Wickett, to approve the 



Statutory Financial Statements for the fiscal period 




ending March 31, 2004 for submission to the Ministry 



of Training, Colleges and Universities.  Having been 




presented the attached rationale, it was;







RESOLVED THAT the Board








authorizes the Audit Committee to 






approve the Statutory Financial 







Statements for the period ending 







March 31, 2004, for submission 







to the Ministry of Training, 







Colleges and Universities.






A copy of the Finance Sector’s recommendation 



is attached to the minutes as Item 5.5.

6.0 INFORMATION ITEMS

6.1
Succession Plan




Upon the retirement of Vice President, 



Academic, Mr. Docherty, and as Board Policy requires 


President John Strasser presented the succession plan 


to the Board, for approval.  Dr. Strasser read the Board 

a memo he prepared, outlining the “revised” succession 

plan.  It was therefore 






RESOLVED THAT the Board 





adopt the succession plan, as 





follows:  

· Mr. Michael Vourakes, V.P. Academic, Elect
· Ms. Patti France, C.I.O. and Corporate Secretary

· Ms. Patricia McFarlane, Principal, Thames Campus.




A copy of the President’s memo outlining the 


succession plan is attached to the minutes as Item 6.1.
6.2 Ends Statement







The Board was instructed by the Chair to 





review the “draft” document attached to the 





Agenda as Item 6.2 to ensure the 







recommended changes were incorporated in the 





“draft” to be brought to the Board Retreat in 





the Fall for final approval.







This “draft” document is attached to the 





minutes as Item 6.2 (a).




The Chair circulated a list of potential topics for
the 



Fall Board Retreat.  These items, she explained were suggested 


at the 
Committee of the Whole meeting held on Tuesday, 



June 8, 2004.  When asked if there were any additional items 


the Board felt should be added to the list, the following 



responses were noted and added to the list;
· Ms. Pare will deliver a piece on “Learning Colleges”, taken from a conference she attended in May, 2004.
· Ms. Melnyk will give an overview of her notes from the February ACAATO Conference in Kingston.

· Mr. Marentette suggested that the Board review Bill C 45, the Westray Bill which addresses board liability as it pertains to the Health and Safety legislation.

· Ms. Bevan suggested outlining Long-Term Strategic Directions for the College.





A revised “October 2004 Board Retreat, Potential 



Topics” document, is attached to the minutes, as Item



6.2 (b).
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